
ST FRANCIS OF ASSISI  

UPDATE 

  
Term 3 

Week 5  

18th August 2017 

 23/8     Book Parade & Grandparents Day 
 24/8     Kindy 2018 Parent Information Evening 
 28/8     Staff Development Day 
 29/8     Year 5 & 6 Soccer Carnival 
 31/8     Year 3 Excursion to Muru Mittigar 

DATES COMING UP 

Our staff will be involved in a Staff Development Day on Monday 28th August 2017 (Monday Week 7 Term 3). 

This is a Pupil Free Day. There should be no students at school on this day. 

COSHC will be available on the 28th August 2017 here in the school hall. If you require this please               

contact Tanya on 0438 2108 543. 

PUPIL FREE DAY 

Parents, please note if you would like to make a complaint/grievance in regards to any school matter, you can 

pick up a form from the school office. All matters will be attended to under strict confidentiality. 

COMPLAINTS & GRIEVANCES 

 

 

When:  Wednesday, 23rd August, 2017 

Time:  10:00am 

What’s Happening:  

We will begin with a Liturgy of the Word in the school hall. This will be followed by a BYO picnic morning tea in 
the playground with your grandchildren. 

We will finish the festivities with our annual Book Character Parade in the school hall beginning at 11:30.  

NB: The book fair will be open in the library before the liturgy and during morning tea, so you may wish to take 
advantage to peruse and purchase a book for you grandchild. 



SOCIAL SKILL - BEING POLITE AND COURTEOUS AT ST FRANCIS 
 

Many of us are courteous and polite even with strangers we are meeting. Being    

friendly, lasts longer than just a greeting. Thank you, you’re welcome and please are 

words most are taught as a child. Being a really nice person with ease takes a very long, 

long while. We are working together to display our manners by being polite and       

courteous on a daily basis. We treat people equally and we try to make everyone feel 

special and happy at St Francis of Assisi Primary School. 

ATTENDANCE & FRANCIS BEAR 

The St Francis of Assisi Primary School attendance this week was  80.2%. Don’t forget the CEDP expected              

attendance is 90 to 95%. 

Congratulations to 5B who were the home to Francis Bear again this week for great attendance in Week 4. 

Keep a look out next week to see which class will win Francis Bear for the best attendance during Week 5. 

On Thursday 24th August at 7pm in our school library. This meeting for parents, is our initial welcome to          

St Francis of Assisi School. At the meeting you will meet the current kindergarten teachers who will present a 

series of short presentations which aim to inform you of strategies/ideas to help prepare your child for school. 

With only a number of months before they start, we hope you take up the suggestions so your child will quickly 

adapt to the more structured school routines and higher expectations they will experience in January. We look 

forward to seeing you there. 

KINDERGARTEN 2018 - PARENT INFORMATION SESSION 

ILLEGAL U-TURNS 

Outside our school there are double white centre lines on both Armitage Drive and Stone Street. These lines 
mean that it is illegal to make a U turn in these areas. A U turn includes: 

 making a three point turn 

 turning into a driveway to turn around or 

 changing from one direction to another in one or more moves. 

U turns are very dangerous especially where there are 
children moving around. There have been cases of   
children that have been killed or seriously injured by a 
vehicle making an illegal U turn. We don’t want this to 
happen at our school. Please be aware that council 
rangers and the police have been asked to monitor the 
school to help keep our children safe. The penalty for 
an illegal U turn in a School Zone is now $330 + 3      
demerit points. 



WOOLWORTHS EARN & LEARN 

Don’t forget that Woolworths Earn and Learn is still on. This will continue until Tuesday 19th 
September (while stock lasts). Collect your stickers from Woolworths each time you 
shop. You will get one Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker for every $10 spent (excluding liquor, 
tobacco and gift cards). Place the Woolworths Earn & Learn Sticker onto a Woolworths Earn 
& Learn Sticker Sheet and when it’s complete, the Sticker Sheet can be dropped into the    
Collection Box here at school outside the staffroom. (Near student letterbox). 

At the end of the promotion, we’ll be able to get some great new equipment. The range is extensive and offers 
lots of items ideal for our students – including resources for Maths, English, Science and some fantastic fun   
supplies for Arts & Craft, Sport and for our library.  If you’d like to know more visit: woolworths.com.au/
earnandlearn 

  

 

 

 

         2017 BOOK WEEK THEME  

Date:   

Tuesday 22nd August from 8.00am - 9.00am 

Tuesday 22nd August from 2.30pm - 3.30pm 

Wednesday 23rd August ALL DAY 

 

Get Ready for 

Book Parade 

Date:   

Tuesday 22nd August from 8.00am - 9.00am 

Tuesday 22nd August from 2.30pm - 3.30pm 

Wednesday 23rd August ALL DAY 









 


